Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE OF PETITION FOR DECLARATORY STATEMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement from Stephanie Goldson, filed on January 25, 2022. Petitioner did not identify a rule or statute.
Petitioner seeks a determination from the Board regarding whether an unlicensed cosmetologist employee is required to obtain a cosmetology license to perform wig installations, weave/extension services, and non-permanent makeup application, while working in a salon. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
Copies of the petition may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com.
